Sports Boosters Meeting on 06 December 2010

List of attendees:

Kathy Blystone, Pete Sullivan, Lesley Aschenbach, Dave Gaver, Beth Bednarek, Lesley Petty, Margie Smith, Lani Shelton, Kim Pease, Jonathon Frohm, Mary Mann, Mike Mahoney.

The meeting came to order at 6:34PM.

Pete Sullivan (President Report)

- Fall banquets went well for all involved with planning this event.
- Sports Boosters is looking for a golf tournament coordinator.  The tournament has a 140 golfer limit.  The tournaments percentage to Sports Boosters to be discussed with Lisa Lomardozzi.

- Banquets person Mary Mann is looking for a new coordinator for next year.  This person could show her this year.

Kirk Deutrich (2nd VP)

- No Report
Margie Smith (Spirit Wear)

- Wondering the status of paypal for the Sports Boosters.
- Sales were $4000 to date.
- There is a need to have two locks on the storage closet for the spirit wear.  Some merchandise was stolen for the closet.

Kathy Blystone (Secretary)

- Minutes to be completed by Tuesday, 7 Dec. for review.  Please send any changes back to Kathy by Sun. 12 Dec.
Kerri Gilmore Mesiah (Volunteer Coordinator)

- No Report.

Beth Bednarek/ Lesley Aschenbach (Membership)

- Membership numbers to date:  21 Stinger, 12 Hornet, 135 Super Hornet, 36 Faculty/Coach

- Overall Sports Booster memberships down roughly 30-35%.

- Will be attending coaches meeting for winter sports - Nov 8th.

Leslie Petty (Newsletter) 

- Brick form needs to updated so groups understand the percentage they are given.

- Looking to update the pictures on the website.
Sue Altschuler, Kim Pease, Lani Shelton, Liz Goldsby (Concessions)

- Getting estimates in product comparison.  Herndon does not want to lose service with Coke representatives.
- Profit for concessions is about $19,000.

- The concessions were opened for three events this week.

Dave Gaver (Treasurer)

- $348 was received from Boy Scouts.
- Requesting the month ending bank statements from concessions for June.
- There is a bill of $500 for HEF to be used to cover postage for future fundraising activities.

- Paid second payment for the turf loan.

- Made payment for turf replacement fund.
Bryon Hennessey ( 1st VP/Programs)

- No Report.
Jonathon Frohm (Assistant - Director of Student Activities)

- The newsletter was great.
Mary Mann (Banquets)
- JJ’s Deli will provide the meal for the spring banquets.

- We really need the coaches to provide a parent rep to sell tickets.

- Leslie Petty to design ticket form for spring banquet.

- For the winter banquets there were 37 no shows on Monday and 17 no shows on Tuesday.
Mike Mahoney (Director of Student Activities)

- Football schedule was revealed.  Tentative dates for Homecoming are Sept. 16 or Oct. 21.

- There is an opening for a volleyball coach

- There is a scholarship to be awarded in Pat Smith’s name for volleyball.

- The outdoor concessions stand is to get roll down windows.

- Herndon basketball plays South Lakes at home this Friday, 10 Dec. and at South Lakes next Friday.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:20PM.

Happy Holidays to All!!!

The next Sports Boosters meeting is Monday, 03 Jan. 2011 at 6:30PM in the Career Center.

Upcoming Sports Booster Meeting Dates (subject to change)






Mon. Apr. 4 (Teacher Workday)
Mon. Jan. 3




Mon. May 2
Mon. Feb. 7




Mon. June 6
Mon. Mar. 14
